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Thorp Arch Parish Council

Minutes Monday 9th April 2016

	Present:
	Cllrs: J. Richardson (Chairman), G. Duxbury, A. Crooks, M. Smyth, A. Rodger


	In Attendance:                           
	T. Wormley (Clerk)



	Others:
	PCSO Emma Leighton


	
	Action

	1. Apologies for Absence

None

	

	2. Declaration of  Prejudicial/Personal Interests

None

	

	3. Police Report

PCSO Emma Leighton reported three crimes for March: one theft on the Trading Estate; the shooting dead of two swans on Whins Lane and burglary/criminal damage to a house on Church Causeway.  

Speeding traffic continues to be monitored.  Police will provide a presence with the speed gun in areas where speeding traffic has been reported.

A huge amount of fly tipping in rural areas around Harewood has been noted.  The majority of the waste is coming from cannabis farms. The police are asking anyone who sees any fresh waste to call LCC Environmental Agency and have it removed.


	

	4. Minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 14th March 2016, having been circulated to all members, were agreed as correct. 
	

	                                                                                                                                                
	

	5. Matters Arising from the Minutes

No matters arising
	

	6. Correspondence

· Email from 2 residents regarding state of highway and speeding traffic.  Andrew Rodger (AR) has replied.  Also raised with police during meeting.
· Outer North East Town and Parish Forum meting – Thursday 9th June 7.30. Wetherby Town Hall.
· Highway maintenance on Walton road, two way signals on Church Causeway to Wetherby Road – from 15/2 – 17/6

	

	7.  Parish Development Matters

Neighbourhood Plan

The Plan is progressing and the final draft is being prepared by the Consultant David Gluck.  He has advised that there is no need for a further mini consultation. The Plan should be ready for public consultation by the end of May 2016. 

Peter Smart, the Chairman of the group, has resigned and a new Chair will be elected at the next meeting.  John Richardson (JR) will write to Peter on behalf of the Parish Council thanking him for his hard work and commitment in developing the plan.

TATE

A representative from the Parish Council, Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and TAG will attend the Stakeholders Event at the Trading Estate on the 12th April, at which St Congar (Rockspring’s agent), and their design team will present a revised proposal for housing on the Thorp Arch Trading Estate.  The Parish Council has held an informal chat with Walton Parish Council ahead of this meeting.  
It was agreed to send a letter to the Chief Planning Officer requesting that the Parish Council be informed as soon as the pre planning application is submitted.  JR to draft the letter.

This will be tracked carefully by the Parish Council.

HCA Site

The design consultants TEP, are still in discussions with HCA who will report back to the Parish Council in due course.
Site Allocation Consultation Process

At the Development Plans Panel meeting held on the 5th April, it was reported that 95% of the data loading of responses and representations to the Site Allocation Plan (SAP) was complete.  Officers are intending to present recommendations for the SAP on the 28th June for the Outer North East area.  Any changes must be made and consulted on before the 16th September.
Resolved: to write to ward members if the Parish Council have not received feed-back form the meeting by the middle of next week.

Planning Matters:

Planning proposal for All Saints Church redevelopment – Cllrs happy with the proposals.
Ref. No: 16/01749/COND – Consent, agreement or approval required by condition 4 of Planning Application 15/07167/FU - Hall Farm House, The Green – No objection
Ref. No: 16/02072/TR – Sycamore tree – Remove stem 2 and 3 marked on the palm – 15 Woodland Drive – No objection
Ref. No: 16/02065/FU – Alterations involving conversion of attached garage to habitable accommodation including new roof - 16 Thorp Arch Park – No objection
	JR
             JR

	
	

	8. Community Participation Report

Annual Parish Meeting 

The meeting will be held on Monday 25th April commencing at 7.00pm at the school.  AD agreed to organise refreshments. Amy Crooks (AC), Graham Duxbury (GD), Margaret Smyth (MS) and the Clerk agreed to attend to resident registration and handouts.  Peter Locke, Liz Richardson and Helene Duxbury have kindly offered to serve refreshments. 

War Memorial Book

A meeting will be held on the 12th April with Robert and Bethan Williams to finalise details of the war memorial booklet.  
	    AR/AC

GD

Clerk

	
	

	9. Infrastructure Report  

Highways and Footpaths
The Parish Council have received further complaints about speeding traffic in Thorp Arch from residents. The matter was raised with PCSO Emma Leighton who has confirmed that the police will speed check the areas.  AR has responded to the residents.

Maintenance work to Church Causeway continues.  AR has arranged to meet with Highways to have the work inspected to ensure that it is at an acceptable standard and that there are no problems.  AR has also arranged to have the junction at Wood Lane and Dowkell Lane inspected by the Highways department following complaints of flooding and disrepair.

AR is to meet with Robert Buckingham from Parks and Countryside to inspect footpath in Thorp Arch.  He will report back after the meeting.

The Green – Tree Update

The new tree has now been planted on The Green.  It is a mature red oak and blends well with the existing trees. 
	AR


	
	

	10.  External Council Matters

HMP Wealstun Report – update

Still no reply from Ministry of Justice regarding ownership of Grange Avenue. Agreed to send formal letter if no response received in next week.

Resolved:  to send formal letter to Prison Governor if no response received within the week.
	GD

	
	

	11. Financial Matters

Unaudited Account Summary 

Circulated

Precept

Remittance now received.  Should be in account mid-April.

Review of Gardener’s Employment Status

Due to the new pension enrolment regulations, Colin Sanderson’s status needs to be clarified.  The Council wish to retain him as a contractor not an employee, but there are a number of conditions attached to this.  JR to speak to Colin about the conditions.

Payroll Feedback

Clerk has now registered with ‘White Rose Accounting’, but Craig Williamson on leave.  Will purse on his return.

Transparency Fund Application Report

Grant now received.  Clerk to purchase and set up computer after April.

Accounts for payment this month:

East Keswick Plant Centre – 4x Christmas trees 

(Including previous years)                                                                     £576.00

East Keswick Plant Centre – Tree for The Green                               £186.00

Central Garage – petrol for mower                                                     £12.30                                              
	JR

Clerk

               

	
	

	12. Minor items and items for next agenda

Minor Items: None
	

	Next Agenda: None


	

	Date of Next Meeting: Monday 9th May – 7.00pm at Lady Elizabeth Hastings School.

The minutes are draft until agreed at the next Parish Council Meeting


	


	Signed


	

	Date
	


